
 

 

WATERWAYS MAINTENANCE PROGRAM 
YEAR 1 PROJECT INFORMATION 

DEAR RESIDENT 
The City of Dublin wishes to inform you of the 
upcoming Waterways Maintenance Program – Year 1 
project construction.  The project consists of bank 
stabilization of eight stream sites along the North and 
South Fork of Indian Runs.  The sites are located: 

 Site 4: North Fork of Indian Run, north of Brand 
Road, east of Brandonway Drive 
 

 Site 5-1, 5-2, 5-3, 5B: North Fork of Indian Run, 
north of Brand Road, east of Bristol Parkway, west 
of Brandonway Drive 
 

 Site 7-1, 7-2, 7-3: South Fork of Indian Run, 
south of Coffman Park Drive, east of Post Road 

 
Construction activities include clearing and grading, 
stream bank reshaping and stabilization, riprap and 
erosion protection matting installation, installation of 
temporary sediment controls, permanent stabilization 
of disturbed areas, and riparian buffer zone plantings 
to enhance channel stability. 

The proper maintenance and operation of our 
waterways is critical to ensuring conveyance of 
stormwater runoff and reduction of the occurrence of 
flooding and damage to infrastructure due to channel 
erosion.  Reducing areas of erosion can improve the 
sediment loading on a waterway, improving aquatic 
habitat and reducing turbidity in the water.  

TENTATIVE SCHEDULE 
The City has contracted with V3 Construction Group, 
LLC to construct the project. V3 Construction Group, 
LLC intends to begin work at Site 4 during the week of 
Nov. 27, 2023, and will proceed with construction per 
the following schedule: 

 
 Site 4: Nov. 27-Dec. 7, 2023 

 
 Site 5B: Dec. 7-19, 2023 

 
 Site 5-2: Dec. 19-29, 2023 

 

 
 Site 5-1: Jan. 9-23, 2024  

 
 Site 7-1: Jan. 23-30, 2024  

 
 Site 7-2: Jan. 30-Feb. 7, 2024  

 
 Site 7-3: Feb. 7-14, 2024  

 
The overall project is expected to be completed by 
April 30, 2024.  Please be aware the work is weather 
dependent, and the schedule is subject to change.  
The weather dependent work, such as plantings and 
site restoration, will occur in Spring 2024. 
 
Construction hours are generally 7 a.m. to 6 p.m.  
 
CONSTRUCTION IMPACTS 
One lane, two-way traffic control and sidewalk 
closures may occur for short durations during the 
course of the project. You will have access to your 
driveway at all times. Unless the City has acquired a 
temporary easement from you, V3 Construction 
Group, LLC will not enter upon or disturb your 
property. 
 
WHAT ABOUT CITY SERVICES? 
There will be no changes in your emergency services. 
The police and fire departments will be notified of all 
traffic restrictions. All yard waste, garbage and 
recycling collection should continue according to their 
normal pick-up schedules unless you are advised 
otherwise. 

WHAT IF I NEED MORE 
INFORMATION? 
If you have any questions or concerns about this 
project, please contact Engineering Project Inspector 
Terry Collins at tcollins@dublin.oh.us or by calling 
614.410.4628. 
 
Sincerely,  

Michael Hendershot, P.E.  
Deputy Director of Engineering – Utilities

 Site 5-3: Dec. 29, 2023–Jan. 9, 2024 
 

  mhendershot@dublin.oh.us  


